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LODGE PROGRESS SO FAR THIS YEAR

AUG. 31, 1983 1983 |

- Total Members Registered: 427
‘Total New Ordeals: . 330
Total New Candidates: 737

Total New Brotherhood Mbrs: 37

Total Service Hours: 7021

Total Number of Units Seen: 437 SEE

Percent of Units Contacted: 20.93% 14.05%
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NOW IS THE TIME TO REREGISTER ALL OUR MISSING BROTHERS




ROBERT (BOB) KERR
Chapter Advisor of Sage Chapter

. It is with deep sorrow that we announce the passing of the

Sage Chapter Advisor of the past 18 years, Robert (Bob)
F. Kerr. Born Dec. 24, 1919, Bob passed away Saturday Sept 3, 1983
at his home in Tooele, Utah.

We salute Bob for his 53 years of dedication to the Boy Scout
movement. Many a young man owes his Eagle Award to Bob's

persistent effort and encouragement toward obtaining that goal
they had set for themselves. The Sage Chapter and its members will
miss his smiling face and constant encouragement and we will always
hold him in a place of honor in our minds and hearts.
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Donations of $5.00 or more would be appreciated in memorium

to be donated in Bob Kerr's name to the National Scouting Fund.
Send to: Sage Chapter

c/o David Haag =~
P.O. Box‘1263
‘Tooele, Utah 84074




***********************************************************

z ~ ONE YEAR AGO THIS MONTH S
*  AUG. 31, 1983 THIS MONTH  LAST YEAR *
*  TOTAL MEMBERSHIP 427 608 *
*  TOTAL ORDEAL MBRS 354 494 *
*  TOTAL BROTHERHOOD 39 83 o
*  TOTAL VIGIL}MBﬁS 34 B 31 *
: TOTAL CANDIDATES 737 ' 658 :
s UNITS.SEEN 437 289 *
* # SERVICE HOURS 7021 6057 *
:******************************************************;**:‘

YOU'VE COME A LONG WAY BABY! WHERE WILL WE BE IN DECEMBER?

HAVEYYOU VISITED A TROOP, TEAM, OR POST THIS MONTH?
SERVICE HOURS ARE GREAT! GOOD IMPROVEMENT ON ELECTIONS!

HOW ARE YOU SERVING YOUR DISTRICT THIS MONTH?
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Tear off about a 14" piece of aluminum foil. Scrape 1 or 2 carrots.
Slice them in about %" thick rounds. Place on the foil in a 5 to 6
inch circle. Add a second layer (2 layers of carrots). Then peel
one potatoe. Slice it about %" thick or less. Place 2 or3

layers on top of carrots. Peel outer skin of 1 onion. Slice it
(about %' thick or less). Place one layer on top of potatoes.

Then place about a % lb. hamburger patter on top of the onion.

Place another layer of onion, a layer or two of potatoes and two more
layers of carrots. Then wet hand and sprinkle water from hand onto
pile of food. Do this twice.

Pick up the two, long outside edges of tinfoil. Bring them together
and fold down %". Fold again. Keep on folding until you reach

the food pile. Now fold in each side a little at a time until

you reach the food bundle. With top and both sides sealed, tear
off another piece of tinfoil and repeat folding to give a double
wrapped protection. Next throw into fire and cook about 25 mins.
Open and enjoy! (You may want some salt and pepper or butter

to go with it).

(Sometines the outside layer of, carrots may burn, so take out and
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'NAT'L ORDER OF THE ARROW CONF

£8619NY-v'S8
RUTGERS U, N.J
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The National OA Conference was a superb event. All -participants

met at the Salt Lake International Airport in front of the American
Airline ticket counter in a long, long line. After we and our
baggage were ticketed, we went down the causeway to the metal detect
We all made it through-- OA beltbuckles and all. Then on to the
airplane. It was a smooth take off and a very smooth flight.

Scott Rasmussen was sitting in the isle Seat just behind where the

stewardess prepared the food. When she opened a carton of juice,

it spit out of the top of the carton and ran down Scott's legs (thank
goodness for Scout shorts). ‘ '

After. arriving in Philadelphia, PA., we picked up our wheels and
located our motel. Our curiosity led us to see what the city
looked like, and our appetite to find supper.

Monday morning, we were up early and went for breakfast and a brief
visit to Independence National Park where there are located such
reknown places as Independence Hall, the Liberty Bell, etc. What a
bunch of sights to see! ' f

We next set our course toward New Brunswick and the Rutgers College.
After our arrival, we checked in, had an orientation, and then it
‘was look at the map to locate the trading post so we knew what was
there. Then we got to eat great food, and all of it that ‘we could

eat.
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All day long and every day, there were interesting classes to attend
and exhibitions to see. In your spare time, if any, there was
always always patch trading--Scouts love to swap a patch for one
they don't have. ' '

The Indian dance competition was something to behold. It was
beautiful with all the different Indian styles of dress and types of
dances. There was also a large variety of ceremonial team competition.

What a busy place!

Rutgers is warmly remembered as the place we learned much, slept
... little, and ate, ate, ate.




Smoke Signals
From the Chief

Dear Arrowmen:

- Welcome back from summer vacation.

We are looking forward to having a good year,
and with your support, we can have the best
year in the Lodge's history. In order for

the Order of the Arrow to fulfill its
responsibilities to the Council, each Arrowman
must be involved in his unit, and then in his
chapter. Please support the Lodge by doing
this.

We are looking forward to the dedication of the
Order of the Arrow Lodge at Camp Tracy Wigwam
later this year. However, we still have several
weekends of work which need to be done.

The highlight of August was the National Order
of the Arrow Conference at Rutgers University. -
We would like to thank the Arrowmen who partic-
ipated in this event. The conference was a great
success, and we returned home with many new
ideas.

Yours in Brotherhood,

Trent Grose
Lodge Chief




Chapter Ch-Ch Chatter

SILVER ELK CHAPTER is having its elections for officers in
October. If you would like to runm, please submit your name to the
Advisor, Leo Monson, phone 571-2387. September Chapter Meeting

was Indian dress and totem poles; shields and moccasins will be the
topics for November; and December's Meeting will be working on
Indian dress. For more information, call: o

Russ Daily, Chief
255-3674

TSTAH DIBE CHAPTER held its elections and has honored James
Erickson as its CHIEF; Milan Anderson, VICE CHIEF; John Paul Kennedy,
VICE CHIEF: and Russell Meyers, SEC/ TREAS. Congratulations to
these Brothers. They would like to invite all of the Arrowmen to
attend Chapter Meetings this year for GREAT things are going on.

James Erickson, Chief
583-0447

TSALIGI CHAPTER is ready to go forward this year. They have chosen
Jonn Robb, CHIEF; and James Balderas, VICE CHIEF. All arrowmen

are encouraged to attend Chapter Meetings held the 2nd Thurs., 7:30 p.
at the Fairmont Ward Bldg. For further information contact:

John Robb, Chief
466-1933

SPRING CREEK CHAPTER says come on Arrowmen and help us set up and
fiold elections so we can build our chapter. Meetings are held at
Olympus Jr. High the 1st Thursday of each month at 7:30 p.m.
See you there!

Earl Duerden, Advisor ‘e,\
278-9690 N
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f After the Conference was over at Rutgers, we slipped into New York
City to ride the subway and see the Statue of Liberty.

BACK ROW: Brian Paget, Brad Miller, David Moore, Steven Brown,
B Ernest Preston, Trent Grose, Phil Garn, Darren Sagers,
‘ Dave Halliday, and Craig Edwards
FRONT ROW: Larry Johnson, David Yei, Brandon Bezzant, Eli Preston,
Brent Sonzinni, and Dennis Haag
RECLINNING:Scott Rasmussen

We then picked up our vans and proceeded to Treasure Island, the
birthplace of the Order of the Arrow. There, we had supper and
participated in an originalordeal ceremony. :

The next morning we left Treasure Island and rolled on to visit
Valley Forge, the winter encampment site of Washington's army and
then to the Battlefield at Gettysburg. We hurried because we had
to be in Washington D.C. that evening.

While in Washington D.C., we visited the L.D.S. Temple and went to
see Mount Vernon, the home: of George Washington.




@D
ARROVY

We then had one day to wander through " The Mall" which

is comprised of the Federal Buildings such as the White House, U.S.
Capitol, Supreme Court, Library of Congress, Lincoln Memorial,
Washington Monument, Jefferson Memorial, the Smithsonian Institution
Museums, etc.

This was reallya super Conference and experience for all those
who attended.
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SAGE_CHAPTER would like to thank all those Arrowmen who participated
in the Funeral Services for Bob Kerr on Sept. 3, 1983. He
has been their Chapter Advisor for Sage Chapter for the last 18 years.

Sage Chapter Meetings are held on the 2nd Thursday of each month
at 7:30 p.m. at Tooele 5th and 8th Ward Chapel.

We would like to welcome Brice Bradfield and J.R. Roe who went through
the Ordeal Sept. 9-10.

ol 1 Steve Brown, Chief
Sl 882-0738

WAGON WHEEL CHAPTER  has promoted the following brothers as their
leaders: Ed Stebbing, CHIEF;Dean Wheeler, VICE CHIEF: Rocky Yingling,
VICE CHIEF; Scott Beltran, VICE CHIEF; Richard Wheeler, Jr., VICE
CHIEF; and David Kennley, SECRETARY. ’

Everyone is encouraged to attend Chapter Meetings.

e | Ed Stebbing, Chief
Www 967-8171

BRIGHTON CHAPTER  would like to welcome Ed Wyceff into their circle
of brotherhood as the new ADVISOR and Scott Wycoff as the new
CHIEF. ’

Catch
If you need further information call: e aMZE??

Scott Wycoff, Chief
943-5169

DAKOTA CHAPTER is holding its meetings this fall at West Lake
Jr. High on the 1lst Thursdya of each month at 7:30 p.m. For more
information call:

Mark Warren, Chief
969-4305
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' ~ For more information contact: ' ‘)* *(
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N ~ INDTAN"SPRINGS CHAPTER is ready for a new year with David Koldewyn,
‘ CHIEF; Raymond Ward, VICE CHIEF! Greg Ward, VICE CHIEF; Scott
Rasmussen, VICE CHIEF; and Mike Kieffer, SECRETARY.

Those Arrowmen whc are unable to attend the regular Chapter meeting
at Woods Cross Seminary now have the opportunity to attend a
follow-up meeting the 1st Saturday of every month at 3:00 p.m.

at the Woods Cross Seminary. .

David Koldewyn, Chief
292-9843

- TAWA CHAPTER is sporting new chapter officers. They are Jarren
‘ Barker, CHIEF; Vaughn Spendlove, VICE CHIEF; and Matt Garff, VICE
CHIEF. ' '

| A | , Jarren Barker, Chief
581-0540

WASATCH PEAKS CHAPTER would like to welcome Dub Phillips into their
.circle. He is the new ADVISOR of Wasatch Peaks. You may contact
_.him at 259-0080 for information. .

| THE EIK'S_ECHO

: The ECHO is the official voice of the EL-KU~TA Lodge #520, WWW
‘ Order of the Arrow, an honor camping society of the Boy Scouts
of America, printed monthly by and for its membership with permission
of the Great Salt Lake Council, 525 Foothill Drive, Salt Lake City,
Utah 84113. Address letters of inquiry or comment to the Editor.

| Editor: Eli Prestonm - #dvisor: Ernest Preston
| » 3235-Sopth 4400 West 3235 South 4400 West
West Valley City, Utah 84120 West Valley City, UT

| Phone: 968-9711 ' Phone: 968-9711




COMING EVENTS

October

October
October

October

October

November

December

January

14

14-15

20

29

15

January 19

=Tl

Ordeal and Brotherhood cut-off date for
the Registering for the event on -
Oct. 14-15.

Brotherhood, Tracy, 8:00 p.m., Cost $5.00
Ordeal, Tracy, 7:00 p.m., Cost $17.00

Lodge Executive Committee Meeting, 7:00 p.m.,
Scout Service Center ( All Chapter
Officers and Advisors should be in
attendance)

Dedication of Order of the Arrow Lodge
at Tracy, 11:00 a,m. ( All
Members are invited to attend)

Lodge Executive Committee Meeting, 7:00 p.m., .-
Scout Service Center (All Chapter '
Officers and Advisors should be in
attendance)

Lodge Executive Committee Meeting, 7:00 p.m.,
Scout Service Center ( All Chapter
Officers and Advisors should be in
Attendance)

No Lodge Executive Committee Meeting

Lodge Banquet (More information later)
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The August 26-27, 1983 Ordeal was enjoyed by ell participants.
Several service projects were accomplished: the sides of the
stream were rocked to prevent undercutting of the banks; the
back of the OA Lodge was re-roofed; water bars were put on the
road to prevent it from washing out; log jams were cleared out;
and dirt was cleared out from around the cabins.

Administration and
‘ Food: Lodge Officers

Candidates who worked on the projects are: “,W
| )

Kevin Francis Matt Ghiz
Michael Michelsen Dave Isom
Ky Ekstrom Rick Berge
Gary Ray Jonathan Harrison

Jonathan Barth
Clint Lingwall
Ken Grover
Than Larsen
Brett Poulson
Jon B. Pearson
Chad Lindstrom
David Dayhuff
Scotty Johnson
Brent Meyer-

David Lingwall

Rick Lalliss

David Edwards

John Buchi

Ryan Larsen

Glenn Walker
Michael Whipple

Ed Goetting

Robert G. Rasmussen




PROGRAM AND SUPPLIES ORDER FORM

DATE NOTES:

( ) BROTHERHOOD CEREMONY $5.00

( ) ORDEAL STAFF $10.00

( ) ORDEAL CANDIDATE $17.00

( ) O0.A. LODGE FLAPS $ 2.50

() s

« ) $
SHIPPING CHARGE § .25
TOTAL SUBMITTED $5

NAME |

ADDRESS _______

e

Send this form to the Council office or submit to the

Chapter or Lodge Officers.

RUNNING ELK| GETA
LOAD OF THESE HONI
INDIANS COMING RS WAL |
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